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Foreword

Foreign Language Studies is one of the very few journals in Taiwan, and indeed, in the
world, which embraces the ethos of multilingualism and the vision of a multicultural
global village. Serving as the editor of the journal thus is a tremendous honor for me,
and yet this joy and privilege of promoting the production of knowledge through such
a self-reflective and interdisciplinary lens also comes with great challenges and
responsibilities, particularly in a post-pandemic era, when we consider all the
contemporary crises of geo-political tension and military conflict, social disparity and
environmental precarity one is facing at this moment.

Trepidation aside, it is extremely rewarding to work with our exceptionally dedicated
editorial board members, and with so many talented editors and scholars from
different fields, both within and outside Taiwan. It is thus a pleasure for me to present
this December issue of great thematic and linguistic diversity, written in Chinese,
English, and French, ranging from theories of figuration and French art history to
postmodern human consumption and animal suffering, from cross-lingual corpora
and translation to language text design and textbook editing. The issue also features
one book review on bilingual policies in Taiwan and one position statement about
multilingualism within academic contexts. The five critical essays, one book review,
and one research note contained in this issue aim to provoke trans-disciplinary and
multi-cultural dialogues for researchers, educators, and students alike across the
globe.

To stimulate further academic conversation, currently, we have three ongoing special
issue call-for-papers guest-edited by a number of world-leading experts from
Singapore, Japan, Hong Kong, China, and Taiwan, addressing a wide range of topics,
from bilingual education and Al Writing to the professional development of language
teachers and Austronesian languages. We also created two new positions within the
organization of our editorial board: the book review editor and the research note
editor. In the next two years, the journal plans to continue the endeavors of our
previous editors in building international communities of scholars and readers of
language, literature, education, and culture, as well as inviting more experts from
Taiwan and abroad to guest-edit special issues and provide insightful and meaningful
contributions to emerging critical topics and new directions and perspectives.

Foreign Language Studies is currently updating its website and enhancing its social
media presence, in order to reach out to a wider circle of audiences for resource
sharing and exchange of knowledge. Furthermore, starting from 1 January 2024, the
journal will no longer charge submission fees or provide paper copies in order to
increase submissions and reduce its environmental impact. With the editorial
adjustment, we hope to strengthen our academic profile online to make the journal
more readily accessible and engage further with relevant international networks of
shared interests. Eventually, the journal hopes to reconnect various scholarly
communities in a post-pandemic world through our bonding passion for language
studies and humanities as a whole.
Li-hsin Hsu
Editor-in-Chief
24 December 2023, Taipei



